ALUMNIMNEW

Founded 1984

ASSOCIATION

Fall 2015

Table of Contents

Scholarship Winners	1
My Mr. Alumni Association	2
From the President	3
New Board Members	3
Broughton News	4-5
Reunion News	6
Football and Soccer Sch	7
Miss Penny's Rules 2 of 3	8
Class Agents List	9
Gifts	10
Passings	10
Membership Form	11
Decade Captains	12



NBHS

Alumni Association PO Box 31464 Raleigh, NC 27622-1464

(919) 571-2585

Your 2015 Mial Williamson and Alumni **Association Scholarship Winners**

by Tom Hamilton '95

The Broughton Alumni Association has completed its annual process of awarding two distinct honors to members of the current graduating class. Once again, we are pleased to announce that we are able to honor two very deserving students with scholarship awards. Both of these students entered Broughton as freshmen, spent the last four years gaining new academic ability, serving the Broughton community and demonstrating what it means to represent Broughton High School through high moral character.

This year, the Alumni Scholarship is a renewable award of \$3,000 per year, and it is payable over four years. The task of selecting this year's winner was no easy one as the committee received a record number of applications. Taylor Boole is this year's winner because he demonstrates a continued dedication to Broughton through academic and athletic excellence. He completed a rigorous schedule leading him to the top five percent of his class. Additionally, he was involved in the Hi-Times, Service Club and other Broughton community activities. He excelled as an athlete as well being part of the storied men's tennis program during his time at Broughton. Taylor will attend UNC Chapel Hill this fall.

The Mial Williamson award also places an emphasis on athletics. This year's recipient will receive a \$4,000 one-time award. This year's recipient demonstrated drive, determination and leadership while at Broughton, attending early-morning swim team practices throughout her career. The 2015 winner is Emma Wilson, who participated in many extra-curricular activities when she was not swimming. Most notably she was a member of her class council and SAFE (Student Action For the Environment). She also finished her Broughton career as a candidate for the highly regarded International Baccalaureate Diploma. She plans to attend Davidson College this fall.

We wish these and all the graduating seniors much success in their next adventure. Your accomplishments have set a high standard of excellence. We are proud to welcome each of you as the newest members of the Broughton Alumni Association.



Taylor Boole



MY "MR. ALUMNI ASSOCIATION"



by Charles Johnson '72

How many of you remember the American Express television commercials of the 1970's and 1980's? The ones where an obscure but important person asked the question, "Do you know me?" Look at the photo here and imagine the man asking, "Do you know me?" The Class of 1983 does, and Alumni Association Board members do. Many others may not. But it can be argued that the man in the photo, William Bradley Rudolph ('83), had more impact than anyone on Broughton's Alumni Association over the last 14 or 15 years. Sadly, this past June Brad suffered a brain aneurysm and passed away suddenly.

Brad joined the Board early in 2001. He owned Custom Mail Solutions, a mailing company located diagonally across the street from Broughton. Initially, Brad's role was to mail 24,000 newsletters to alumni. No one could predict how his role would expand as mailing a newsletter isn't as simple as it sounds. With a generous heart and love for the Broughton community, Brad would quickly become an invaluable and irreplaceable asset to the Alumni Association. He grew to epitomize the spirit and philosophy of the Association.

Early on, Brad faced the challenge of re-building a master database that had been severely damaged due to technical issues. Much information was lost; and the data that could be saved contained duplicate names, old addresses, and addresses for deceased classmates. It was labor intensive, but Brad led the charge to compile a clean and accurate database and upgrade our computing system. To accomplish these tasks, Brad reached out to class agents, Board members, and Harris Publications, the company who printed our Alumni Directory. He spent countless hours arranging the data so it would be user-friendly when preparing newsletter labels or class reunion

invitations. Brad took it upon himself to physically sort and bundle the newsletters he received from our printer, a task which had previously taken Board members many hours. Later, his business would print our newsletters, saving the Association thousands of dollars through the years. Randy Worth commented that "Brad was generous to a fault and wouldn't charge what he should have. I had to remind him on occasion that he was running a business and had to be fair to himself".



Brad Rudolph

Brad loved reunions so he offered printing and mailing to individual classes and never made a profit when working for a class. In the Spring 2002 Alumni Newsletter, Brad wrote "as an alum, I attempt to make it a break even task". He handled the bulk mail requirements and the Association's fees for postal services, making my job as Treasurer a bit less complicated. He worked closely with the Board to eliminate the mailing of newsletters to recent classes and replace that with email delivery, another step which saved thousands. He also stored files, archives, and memorabilia belonging to the Association at Custom Mail. In short, there were few aspects of the Association's delivery of service to alumni in which Brad was not involved.

Perhaps what is most telling about Brad is how much he was loved by family, friends, colleagues, and his church family at Westminster Presbyterian. You should have attended his funeral---if you could find a seat! The ushers kept setting out folding chairs at the back of the church, but some people were still standing. I've seen Easter Sunday services that were not as well attended! Stories about what Brad had done for the community, his church, and the people who loved him. Women sobbed and men wiped their glasses. Brad Rudolph touched many people in his 50 years. Debbie Martin recalled that Brad was "dedicated to serving alumni. He was always willing to help anyone". Kathie Raymond remembered Brad's gentle, easy going manner. "He was so easy to work with. Nothing bothered him".

He gave so much of himself to others. His was a heart of gold. Randy captured it perfectly when he called Brad "a good soul". Brad's wife, Kari, had been his business partner since they were married in 2007. As a Millbrook graduate, Kari jokes about how Brad could have ever married a non-Broughton girl. She told me "I've never known anyone who loved their school or enjoyed being part of the school's tradition as much as Brad did. Our business was his baby, and I plan to continue to serve Broughton just as Brad always did".

I wish Heaven hadn't needed Brad so soon. During what turned out to be our last conversation, Brad suggested we get together for a beer. We were going to check our schedules and set the date later. One afternoon I stopped by his business to do so, but he had gone to the Post Office. A few days later I received an email about his passing. We never had that beer. I'm looking forward to having a cold one when we meet again.

NBHS Alumni News www.broughtonalumni.com

From the President



Please read Charles Johnson's fine article about Brad Rudolph '83, our fellow board member who passed away suddenly and unexpectedly on June 10, 2015. His support of the Broughton Alumni Association was extraordinary, but beyond that, we will miss a good friend.

We welcome Brad Leupen '93, Technical Support, Matt Leary '93, Newsletter Editor, LaRonya Askew '94 Reunions/ Class Agents/Decade Captains Liaison and Mike Zeblo '09, Treasurer as new members of your board. Regarding the membership of the board, you will notice that we are "trending younger", something which we very much need to do. Our new board members have brought fresh ideas and more up-to-date and more efficient ways of doing things.

As we have noted in earlier newsletters, however, we still receive most of our financial support from the Broughton classes of 1955 through 1969. Therein lies our challenge-stay connected with our more senior alumni but explore new ways to relate to our younger alumni. We need to broaden our base of support from the classes after 1969.

We are setting some financial goals and implementing several initiatives to achieve them-something we have not done previously and we are focusing on newer technology which may enable us to be more relevant to and establish a better rapport with the younger classes.

We had a very disheartening turnout at our Decade Captains/Class Agents Meeting last March. Who knew that UNC was going to play its first NCAA Tournament basketball game that night or that the weather was going to be cold and rainy? In any event, if you are a Decade Captain or a Class Agent and you cannot make a meeting, please do your best to get someone to come in your place. The involvement of Decade Captains and Class Agents is critical to the strength of the Association. If you are listed as an Agent for your Class or a Decade Captain and you cannot serve or do not wish to serve, please let us know so that we may seek someone else to fill the slot.

Welcoming our new board member



Michael Zeblo

Michael Zeblo is originally from Wake Forest. He is the 4th member of his family to attend Broughton. His grandfather, Steven Zeblo; father, Glenn Zeblo; and older brother, Matt Zeblo, attended BHS before him. The 2009 graduate was also varsity baseball player for 4 years. After Broughton, he received a scholarship to play baseball at Davidson College. After Davidson, he decided to pursue a career in Accounting. He graduated with a Masters of Accounting from ECU in December of 2014. He has since been working as a tax accountant at Perkins, Lund, Collar & Associates PLLC. He is currently working on obtaining a CPA license. Fun facts: He loves to play golf and fish in his spare time.



Tom Hamilton

Tom Hamilton, scholarships program coordinator, recently joined the board after serving as a class agent for the last fifteen years. As a Raleigh native, a second generation alumnus, and a former NBHS faculty member, Tom has served Broughton in a number of capacities in the school's community. Tom continues to reside in Raleigh and is currently employed with the Wake County Public School System. Outside of his commitments to Broughton, and when he isn't spending time at the beach, Tom stays busy by being actively involved in his church community and being an uncle to an ever expanding group of nieces and nephews.



LaRonya Askew

LaRonya (Berry) Askew, class of 1994, is a Senior Project Coordinator for a Fortune 500 company in the Research Triangle Park. Her calm perfectionist demeanor, determination, eye for details, negotiation skills and community ties have provided the perfect recipe for all the goals she sets. LaRonya loves to spend her down time with her husband, Kenneth and son Jonathan, along with other numerous family members. She also regularly volunteers for the Diabetes, Alzheimer's and Lung Cancer associations in the area.

www.broughtonalumni.com NBHS Alumni News

Chapel Hill victims' legacy of good lives on

In the raw February days after Deah Shaddy Barakat; a recent Broughton graduate, his wife, Yusor Mohammad Abu-Salha; and her sister, Razan Mohammad Abu-Salha, were shot to death in Chapel Hill, mourners grieved not only the loss of their friends and family members, but the theft from this world of all the good the three young people promised to do during their lives.

And although no amount of altruism will bring them back, their passion for service will live on.

- Earlier this month, volunteers traveled to Turkey to hold two
 dental clinics for Syrian refugees, taking the place of Barakat and
 his wife, who were planning a mission trip when they were killed.
 More than 800 patients got treatment, and a foundation established with money given to the cause will fund such clinics for
 years to come.
- When classes start next week, seven students six at N.C. State
 University and one at UNC-Chapel Hill will attend school with
 part of the cost paid by scholarship funds raised in honor of the
 shooting victims.
- Later this year, a nonprofit launched by the Barakat family plans
 to open a community resource center in a home in east Raleigh
 that once belonged to Deah Barakat. The Light House Group –
 named for Deah, whose name in Arabic means "light" plans
 to offer youth services, conduct Muslim outreach and incubate
 service organizations that need a place from which to launch.

These efforts and others, including the gathering of more than 15,000 cans of food for the Food Bank of Central and Eastern North Carolina, have been a collective response by people in and outside of the victims' Muslim community who heard about the shootings and felt moved to respond.



At times, Deah's older brother, Farris, has struggled to balance the good that has come from the publicity that followed the shootings with what it has cost his and the Abu-Salha families.

"It is too high a price," he said, walking through the two-story home on North Tarboro Street that is being renovated to become The Light House, which Farris plans to run. "I would rather have my brother back. But I know he is in a better place."

For those who remain, he said, "Life is a test. Now we're given an opportunity to do something good. We have to take it."

Farris Barakat said it has been helpful to be occupied with meaningful work as the triple-murder case against Craig Stephen Hicks works its way through the court system.

Credit: Quillin, Martha "The Chapel Hill victims' legacy of good lives on." The News and Observer August 11, 2015. Web. September 14, 2015. Photo: Barakat, Deah "Refugee Smiles Project." February 11, 2015. YouTube. September 14, 2015.

Broughton Grad's Difficult Path to the UNC Basketball Team

The odds are you've never heard of UNC senior guard Justin Coleman. He appeared in 10 games for the Tar Heels last season.

But after joining the team as a walk-on, he's been offered a scholarship for the 2015-16 season, and the story of his past is nothing short of remarkable.

Coleman played high school ball at Broughton High School in Raleigh. In May, 2010, he was playing in an Amateur Athletic Union game when he was clipped by a trailing defender and went down hard into a wall.

Coleman suffered a broken neck and his prognosis was not good.

"My surgeon said when he saw it his heart dropped," Coleman said. Experts tell us 90 times out of 100 the type of injury Coleman suffered results in paralysis from the neck down, but somehow Coleman was in the lucky 10 percent.

"My whole body was in shock, but I could move everything," he said. "The whole time they kept getting me to push my toes down and fingers because looking at the x-rays, they didn't understand how I still had feeling."

Feeling meant a future and doctors told Coleman he'd be back on a basketball court within months.

Coleman put off returning until his senior season. But then the following spring - a year to the day of that dunk attempt - his life pivoted again.

On his way to the pool with his sister, Coleman made a left turn and he never saw motorcyclist Rubin Smith. Smith collided with Coleman's car and died on the spot. Charged with failure to yield, Coleman said he was consumed with guilt. But again, a miracle of sorts happened. Smith's wife and mother embraced him at the conclusion of the court case - offering up forgiveness, and a request.

He returned to basketball and was a captain on Broughton's conference title-winning team that year. It was then off to Carolina where he tried out for and made the junior varsity team. Last year, he got the call up to varsity

"It was surreal, like an out of body experience really," he said.

Credit: Armstrong, Mark "UNC BASKETBALL PLAYER JUSTIN COLEMAN HAS A RE-MARKABLE STORY." ABC Eye Witness News September 11, 2015. Web. September 14, 2015. http://abc11.com/sports/unc-player-has-aremarkable-story/980079/

"Accidents happen, but, it's like, I don't see it that way. I'm accountable," said Coleman.

NBHS Alumni News www.broughtonalumni.com

Capital Spotlight: Hayes Permar

Garner resident Hayes Permar made a pretty good switch this season.

He swapped paying to watch 15 to 20 professional baseball games to being paid to watch 80. He traded paying for his ball park food to getting it for free.

And instead of entertaining the people sitting around him with his unsolicited commentary, he now entertains the entire stadium as the public address announcer for the Carolina Mudcats.

"Pretty good deal, huh?" Permar said. "I don't know how you beat it."

Permar, 36, is in his first season as the stadium voice of the Mudcats, but he got his start on the P.A. as a high school student at Broughton High.

He did the public announcing for the Caps' girls soccer games during an era when Coach Izzy Hernandez's clubs were annual state contenders.

He stayed at the microphone for a couple of years after he graduated and even did some of the state championship games during the period. He later went to radio station 850 The Buzz and quickly learned to produce local radio.

Permar is best known as the producer of the syndicated "The David Glenn Show." In recent years, his role has expanded from running the sound board to include lining up guests and going on air. During the summer months when there are guest hosts, he helps fill the three-hour show with his insights and opinions.

The move to Five County Stadium was a surprise.

The Mudcats were making some changes to their game day operations for this season and gave him a call.

The fit has been good, said Joe Kremer, the Mudcats' vice president and general manager.

"I don't think Hayes has ever has a bad day," Kremer said. "He brings a lot of energy to anything that he does. He has energy and his excitement shows. He comes in and it brightens everyone's day."



But Permar is more than the voice of a cheerleader.

"He is a professional," Kremer said. "He wants the job done the right way. He has been a great addition to our team. And he is very much a part of a group of guys in the booth that want to make the game as enjoyable as possible for our fans."

Credit: Stevens, Tim "Hayes Permar enjoying role as voice of the Carolina Mudcats." The News and Observer August 10, 2015. Web. September 14, 2015. Photo: Strickland, Dean "Hayes Permar enjoying role as voice of the Carolina Mudcats." The News and Observer August 10, 2015. Web. September 14, 2015.

Broughton moves to 10-point grading scale



This October, the North Carolina Board of Education approved a new 10-point grading scale for high schools.

This will go into effect for the upcoming freshman class of the 2015-2016 school year.

Previously, the grading scale used by North Carolina high schools has been a 7-point scale.

The implementation of the new 10-point scale will allow high school students applying to college to be more competitive compared to other states that already use a 10-point scale.

"I think having a 10-point scale would be awesome. If I had those three extra points available to pull an A, I could be number one in my class. I wish the new scale was going to apply to me," sophomore Ben Ralls said.

Ralls' wish of having a 10-point scale is shared by many students.

Because the grading scale will go into effect only for the freshmen entering in the 2015-2016 school year, all current students will remain on a seven-point scale for the rest of their time as students at Broughton.

"I'm so jealous of the people who are going to have the 10-point scale. I can't believe its coming just as I'm leaving," senior Jessica Willetts said.

Junior Adam Geringer has had a significant role in initiating the use of the new ten-point scale.

"Last February I drafted a bill to submit to the NCGA (North Carolina General Assembly), and they then redirected me to the BOE (Board of Education), where I sat down with Rob Hines, who is in charge of grading. I published an article in the News & Observer, which was picked up by a lady from NPR. She published the article which brought even more attention to the issue. Then, later in June I made a presentation to the WCPSS school board on the issue, campaigning...and now here we are." Geringer said.

Broughton teachers are anticipating how they will assimilate this new grade scale into their classes and grading policies.

"I do not think the new grading scale will have much of an impact on grades because teachers will just adjust how they grade things. We are all going to adapt accordingly," English teacher Babs Nichols said. The new grading scale also goes along with a change that will reduce the weight of academic and honors courses. With this change, high school students will receive one extra point for AP and IB level courses and half an extra point for honors courses. The NC School Board made these changes in hopes to lower grade inflation and discourage students from packing their schedules with upper-level courses.

Credit: Brougton High Times

www.broughtonalumni.com NBHS Alumni News

Reunion News



Class of 1953

The Class of 1953 will hold its 62nd reunion October 16-18 at the Holiday Inn on Hillsborough Street near the Capitol. Classmates may gather any time after 2:00 p.m. on Friday. Friday evening a supper will be held at the Laurel Hills Clubhouse and Saturday evening a reception and banquet will be held at the hotel. For more information and details contact Bert Stevick at (919) 846-6811 or bpstevick@bellsouth.net or Neill McLeod at (919) 832-2625 or neillmcleod@nc.rr.com. Please make reservations directly with the hotel at (919) 832-0521 for Class of 1953 group rate \$109.00 per night. Let's have an excellent turnout and grand time together. Ed Jones, Class Agent 1953

Class of 1966

The Class of 1966 will hold its 50th Class Reunion. If you are interested in working on the committee or just have comments, please contact one of the following: Woody Honeycutt: (919) 810-4290 or email at: Honeycuttco@aol.com or Paula Tannery: (910) 619-3669 or email at: ptannery@icloud.com

Class of 1975

The Class of 1975 is planning their 40th reunion. Contact Mark Valletta at (919) 427-5035 or markvtalks@hotmail.com if you would like to help.

Class of 1985

The Class of 1985 will hold their 30th reunion on November 7. A tour of the school will be from 5:00 – 6:00 p.m. Dinner on your own. Party at Proof Bar from 8:00 p.m. until. Contact Lyman Kiser at lyman@gpagency.com.

Class of 1990

The Class of 1990 will hold their 25th reunion in 2015. Look for details to come or contact Christy Dixon at **christydixon@me.com**.

Class of 1995

The Class of 1995 will hold its 20th reunion on October 23 and 24. Events will start on October 23 at 3:00 p.m. with the homecoming parade in Cameron Village. The Homecoming football game will begin at 7:00 p.m. Tickets will be available at the box office gate for purchase. A Class Gathering with cash bar will be held at Person Street Bar, 805 North Person Street from 9:00 until... On Saturday October 24, a Family and Alumni Picnic and Games will be held at Fletcher Park Picnic Shelter from noon until 2:00 p.m. Bring your own picnic. A tour of Broughton will be held from 2:30 – 3:30 p.m. The main event will begin at 8:30 p.m. at the Union Tavern, 327 West Davie Street. Music and heavy hors d'oeuvres will be provided. Cash bar. For details and to secure tickets for the Saturday evening event, go to www.broughton95.com or contact tomhamilton2@gmail.com.

Class of 2000

The Class of 2000 will hold its 15th reunion on November 28. There will be a family picnic during the day and an evening event for adults. Contact Mary Carroll Alexander Dodd at marycarrolldodd@gmail.com.

Class of 2005

The Class of 2005 plans to hold their 10th reunion on Monday, December 28 at Solas Rooftop Lounge from 6:00 – 10:00 p.m. Food and beverages provided by class funds. Contact daniel.g.randolph@gmail.com.

Class of 2010

Please mark your calendars for Saturday, November 28 (the Saturday after Thanksgiving) for our 5-year reunion gathering. The location is TBD so please make sure the Alumni Association has your most current email and check Facebook so you will receive the final details shortly. If you have any questions, contact Mary Morgan Bitler (mmbitler@gmail.com). We look forward to seeing you at the end of November!

Class of 2004 Reunion in Review



The Class of 2004 had an outstanding 10-year reunion over Thanksgiving weekend, 2014. The turnout was excellent with about 150 classmates in attendance. Natty Greene's provided a fantastic venue for old and new friends to reminisce and to celebrate our collective accomplishments over the last decade. We were also treated to a warm address by Richard Matkins, a constant mentor and adviser to our class, about the Margaret Propst Matkins Memorial Scholarship created in honor of the late Margaret Matkins. Our reunion was a great success thanks to all who helped execute it, but mostly thanks to everyone who took time out of their lives to attend so we can continue to foster friendships formed over a decade ago. It was great to see everyone, and I think I speak for the whole class when I say we cannot wait for the next one! For more information on the Margaret Propst Matkins Memorial Scholarship, or to learn how to donate, please visit https://www.facebook.com/MargaretPropstMatkinsScholarship.



Nelson Bunn, Liz McLean



Liz McLean, Sally Coleman, Meagan Millen Knowles



Quinn Evans, Allen Wood, John Ward, Julia Roach Albritton



If you are interested in setting up a website for your class, contact Steve Stephenson at

919-782-8944 or stevere45@bellsouth.net

He has offered to lend a guiding hand



6 NBHS Alumni News

NBA and College Basketball Stars Grace the Broughton Court

NBA and local basketball fans had chance a to meet some NBA players and watch them play, all while supporting a great cause August 1, 2015 at Broughton's Holliday Gymnasium.

Passage home and the J.D. Lewis Center hosted a free Family Festival and an all-star exhibition basketball game as part of the "Building a Stronger Raleigh Together" campaign.

David West of the San Antonio Spurs, TJ Warren of the Phoenix Suns and N.C. State great Chris Corchiani, as well as other current and former players, played in the exhibition game. Garner High School and North Carolina State University standout, T.J. Warren, returned to Raleigh to take part in the game. "It's a great opportunity to give back and help the community that helped me," Warren said.

All proceeds supported the BSRT campaign.

Credit: Giglio, Joe "T.J. Warren, David West take break from NBA to give back in Raleigh." The News and Observer July 30, 2015. Web. September 17, 2015.

Photo: York, Matt - AP



T.J. Warren

Varsity F	ootball Scl	hedule		
Leesville	10/02	Away	Friday	7:00 PM
Millbrook	10/09	Home	Friday	7:00 PM
Sanderson	10/16	Away	Friday	7:00 PM
Wakefield	10/23	Home	Friday	7:00 PM
Homecoming				
Enloe				
Senior Night	10/30	Home	Friday	7:00 PM
Heritage	11/06	Away	Friday	7:00 PM

Varsity 1	Men's Soco	er Schedule		
September 28	Monday	Wakefield	HOME	4:30/6:30
September 30***	Wednesday	Enloe	HOME	4:30/6:30
October 5	Monday	Heritage	AWAY	4:30/6:30
October 7	Wednesday	Wake Forest	AWAY	4:30/6:30
October 12	Monday	Leesville	HOME	4:30/6:30
October 14	Wednesday	Millbrook	AWAY	4:30/6:30
October 19	Monday	Sanderson	AWAY	4:30/6:30
October 21	Wednesday	Wakefield	AWAY	4:30/6:30
October 27	Tuesday	Enloe	AWAY	4:30/6:30
October 29#	Thursday	Heritage	HOME	4:30/6:30
***Alumni Night #	#Senior Night			

Decade Challenge Winners - 1960's



Decade captains Susan Fishel Owens '67 and Audrey Wall Black '63 accept the Decade Challenge plaque on behalf of the 60's classes who contributed the most dollars and had the most individual contributors.

Broughton Gridiron Club

Broughton alumni and former football players Jimmy King ('67), Thad Ellington ('68), Charles King ('71), Jim Brown ('71), Brian Fork ('97), Mark Chesson ('99), Carr McLamb ('99) and Lee Walker ('00) recently founded the Broughton Gridiron Club. The Broughton Gridiron Club is an organization of alumni and friends of the Broughton High School Football Program dedicated to providing direct financial assistance to support the Broughton Football program, increasing awareness of and advocating for Broughton Football, mentoring current players and sponsoring special events related to Broughton Football.

Membership is open to anyone who makes a financial contribution of any amount during the school's fiscal year. The Club will host the Second Annual Broughton Gridiron Club Homecoming Tailgate before the Wakefield game on October 23. For more information about the tailgate and how to join the Club, please visit

broughtongridironclub.com or email board@broughtongridironclub.com.

Carr McLamb '99

www.broughtonalumni.com NBHS Alumni News

Miss Penny's Rules



Many of us who attended Broughton had the pleasure of knowing Miss Penny. Miss Penny instilled a keen respect for grammar in her many students over the years. This is our next installment of our salute to Miss Penny and and her 12 Punctuation Rules. Enjoy!

- 5. Commas separate members of a series.
 - a. Note: When two or more adjectives are used before a noun, commas separate them if the adjectives are coordinated, that is, if they can be reversed and joined by and. (He wore a shabby, tattered straw hat.)
 - b. Note: If commas are used within the members of the series, semicolons are used to separate these members. (John, my brother; Susan, my sister; and Joan, my cousin, were all at the picnic.)
 - c. Examples:
 - i. The five coordinate conjunctions are and, but, for, or, nor. (Words in a series)
 - ii. She left the dishes to be washed, to be dried, and to be put away. (Series of infinitives)
 - iii. The officer gave the orders, the second in rank issued them, and the sailors carried them out. (Sentences in a series)
 - iv. He said that he was sorry, that he would attend to damages, and that it would never happen again. (Dependent clauses in series)
 - v. Herbert Hoover, a former President; Richard Nixon, a form Presidential Candidate; and President Kennedy discussed the threatening world crises. (A series of items containing commas)
 - vi. Before him lay green, rolling meadows. (Coordinate adjectives before a noun)
- 6. Commas set off nonessential (nonrestrictive) elements (nonessential appositives, nonessential adjective or adverbial clauses, nonessential phrases, independent elements, parenthetical elements, etc.)
 - a. Examples:
 - i. Moored and washed down, the boat glistened in the sun. (Nonessential participle phrase)
 - ii. That is right, isn't it? (Interrogative element)
 - iii. Yes, he is the one I saw there. (After yes or no)
 - iv. Carl Sandburg, the poet, lives at Flat Rock. (Nonessential appositive)
 - v. Carl Sandburg, who is a poet, lives at Flat Rock (Nonessential adjective clause)
 - vi. A gentleman is a man, who can disagree without being disagreeable. (Essential adjective clause)
 - vii. Sam is at Duke, whereas John is at Carolina. (Nonessential adverbial clause)
- 7. Commas set off words of direct address.
 - a. Examples:
 - i. I will not be able to attend the dinner, Miss Jones; but I believe that I can be there in time for the program.
 - ii. John, would you like to make a report on the present outlook for peace?
 - iii. What is the correct answer, Miss Freeman?
- 8. Commas, question marks, or exclamation marks separate words of saying from the words of a direct quotation.
 - a. Examples:
 - i. "I'm driving," said Henry. "Do you want a ride?"
 - ii. "May I see you again sometime?" John inquired.
 - iii. "After you leave," sighed Paula, "there will be nothing to do."
 - iv. "Shut the door!" screamed Frank.
 - v. "I'm sorry, but I was unable to complete the report," explained Martha.
 - vi. "Have you read 'Self Reliance' from Emerson's Essays?" asked Tom.



SEARCH: Q



Broughton Alumni Association



- Get involved with the Association Connect with alumni
- Keep up with BHS news
- Find a link to our website

NBHS Alumni News www.broughtonalumni.com

Needham Bryant Broughton High School Class Agents



1930-4	0 NO AGENT			1977	Allison McDonald Jourdar	1919 868-6642	allisonjourdan@gmail.com
1941	Jean Taylor Turner	919 834-6153		1978			nancypowers@nc.rr.com
1942	Helen Bosse	919 848-7419		1979	Steve Guth		a821guth@bellsouth.net
1943	Jean Anderson	919 787-5033		1980	Patty Hight Davis		patty.hight.davis@me.com
1944	A. C. Hall		atlantis@starfishnet.com	1981	Bill Ott		weo@nbhs1981.com
1945	Fitz Caudle	910 256-3019		1982	Anne Scruggs		anne.d.scruggs@gmail.com
1946	Pat Schell		sspschell@gmail.com	1983	Britt Asher Thomas		brittthomas@nc.rr.com
1947	W. E. (Bill) Rouse	919 782-3649	1 00	1984			melissa.h.simpson@aa.com
1948	William Teague		wmt1953@aol.com	1985	Lyman Kiser		lyman@gpagency.com
1949	Dora Cooper Beal	919 848-7429	dbeal8@nc.rr.com	1986	Lisa Ginger Vanderberry	919 872-0741	lvanderberry@nc.rr.com
1950	Mary Watson Black	919 467-0313	mwblack32@aol.com	1987	Dana McCall		dana@danamccall.com
1951	Andrew Hinton	919 781-2087		1988	Charlie Kennedy	919 881-2656	kennedy3120@att.net
	Skip MacMillan	336 379-8801	smacgso@triad.rr.com	1989	Stephanie Torrez	704 577-5196	storrez@dare-insurance.com
1952	Shirley Merriman Faull	k 919 781-1648	shirley.faulk@gmail.com	1990	Christy Morris Dixon	919 783-6683	christydixon@me.com
1953	George Edward Jones	919 872-0530	edjonesassociates@att.net	1991	Meredith Gaskins Bell	919 200-6136	mgbell22@gmail.com
1954	Ervin Thompson	919 848-4584	erv2002@nc.rr.com		Holly Shaw	919 669-8514	hshaw@wcpss.net
	Mike Morse	919 781-4403	morse4@nc.rr.com	1992	Cynthia Staton Sloan		staton_cindy@yahoo.com
1955	Jane Wayburn McMilla	n919 787-0007	janewmac@gmail.com	1993	Bryant Paris	919 832-5577	bryant@bryantparislaw.com
1956	Margie Reid	919 876-6019		1994	LaRonya Askew		laronya.askew@gmail.com
	Grey Poole		celiapoole@aol.com				lateshamccullers@gmail.com
1957	Julia Allen		jbxandie@aol.com	1995	Tom Hamilton		tomhamilton2@gmail.com
1958	Raymond James		jay-j@mindspring.com	1996	James P. Little	919 475-3565	
1959	Robert W. Dean		rwdean@gmail.com		•		emilyfunderburk@hotmail.com
1960	Ellen Wardlaw		ewardlaw@msn.com	1997	Jeannette Low		thenitt420@gmail.com
1961	Sue Caviness		suecab7@gmail.com	1998	Ivy Peacock Holt		ivyholt526@gmail.com
1962	Ryland Earl Johnson	919 786-4541		1999	Andrea K. Small		andrea.king@remnantyc.com
	Bob Ramseur	919 782-6879		2000	Mary Carroll Dodd		marycarrolldodd@gmail.com
1963	Audrey Wall Black		ablack3309@aol.com	2001	David D. Ward		daviddward1@gmail.com
	Steve Stephenson		Steveref45@bellsouth.net	2002	William P. Duff, IV*		wpduff@gmail.com
1964	Diane Ferrell	919 782-4572		2003	Edward W. Jernigan*		edwardwj3@gmail.com
1965	• •		marthacrampton@gmail.com	2004	John Ward		john.borden.ward@gmail.com
1966	Jim Fontaine		leading@mindspring.com	2005	Daniel Randolph		daniel.g.randolph@gmail.com
1967	John & Nancy Jenkins			2006	•		maryclarefreeman@gmail.com
1968	Thad Ellington		thad@pfssales.com	2007	Greg Randolph*		gfrandolph@gmail.com
1969	Debbie Martin		Dmartin3431@gmail.com	2008	Morgan Abbott*	919 787-9146	morganpabbott@gmail.com
1970			psmeares@gmail.com	2009	Brittany Morris*	040 704 4744	
1971			sgaines111@gmail.com	2010	Mary Morgan Bitler*		mmbitler@gmail.com
1972	David Goetze		retiredn42@aol.com	2011	Tom Gill III*		tegill@uncg.edu
4070	Charles Johnson		drcjohnson@bellsouth.net	2012	Alex Mikels*		alexmikels2@gmail.com
1973	Dorothea Lowendick Bitle			2013	Patrick Longest*		longestjp@email.wofford.edu
4074	Deborah Blount		Debblount16@gmail.com	2014	Jake Manring*		Jmanring33@gmail.com
1974	Dan Walker		dwalker@walkerautostores.com	2015	Emma Wilson*	919527-019/	emmawilsona@gmail.com
1975	Mark Valletta		markvtalks@hotmail.com	* Class	Dragidant		
1976	Ann Lowe Bradley Vodick	a919/8/-8/84	anio39@aoi.com	Class	President		

Want your own Broughton gear?

on the back. Email administrator@brougtonalumni.com for more details or



NBHS Alumni News www.broughtonalumni.com

Gifts In Honor and Memory Of



In Memory of Betty Ruth & Tom "Tetch" Willis '42 By Betty Willis McDaniel '64

In Memory of his sister, Janet Newton Allen '47 By Iris Newton Thomas '45

In Memory of the greatest of all English teachers, Celeste Penny, By William B. Mills '47

In Honor of Dora Cooper Beal '49 and Bill Teague '48 By George Paulson '48

In Memory of Catherine Chapman Babin '50 and In Memory of Anne Thornton Carson '57 By Louise Chapman Hoffman '57

> In Memory of John N. Coffey '47 By Martha S. Coffey '51

In Memory of Loraine Carroll Pedler '51 By her sister, Elizabeth Carroll Lynn '56, and her brother, Thomas B. Carroll '57

> In Honor of Class of 1952 By Lenore G. Schottenstein '52

In Memory of Wayland Dusty Roads '53, Don Keith '53, and Rick Pindell '53 By Angela G. Yarbrough '53 & Philip L. arbrough '53 In Memory of Rick Pindell '53 By Bill Beatty '53

In Memory of James S. Anderson '56 and William "Ronnie" Snotherly '56 By James C. "Butch" Munns '56 In Memory of Dr. Jerry Burt Fitts, PhD, '57 By his sister Dorothy Fitts Johnson '60 and Joe Johnson '58

In Memory of Joe Dillon Kalkhurst '57 By Mae Elizabeth Kalkhurst '60

In Memory of Shelburne Brannan, Jr. '66 By James M. Brannan '71

In Memory of Fenner Urquhart '68 By Virginia Lee Lockamy '68 In Memory of Fenner Urquhart '68 and Wiley Aiken '69 By Mary Webb Baggett '68

> In Memory of Nell Kahdy By Class of 1958

In Memory of Nell Kahdy By Diane Snakenburg Rodger '61

In Memory of Brad Rudolph '83 By Vicky Langley '58 In Memory of Mary H. Davis, teacher 1969-1993 By her son, Dr. Wiley Mason Davis, Jr. '78 '55 Glen E. Anderson

'55 Charles Bernstein

'55 Thomas R. Workman

'56 James Simpson

'56 Roddie L. Crosby

'57 Billy Dunlap

'58 Joseph H. Johnson & Dorothy F. Johnson '60

'59 E. O. Edgerton

'59 G. Smedes York

'60 J. Mac Boxley

'61 Thomas G. Fisher, Sr.

'61 Carolyn Cherry Gauntlett

'61 Chuck Manooch

'62 Donna Dawson Highsmith

'62 John D. Truslow

'63 Hugh Parker Dean

'64 Travis Tomlinson

'67 Barbara D. Perkins

'68 Lamar Bragg Bigham

'68 Cheryl Hall

'69 Buddy Jenrette

'71 Zack H. Bacon III

'71 James M. Brannan

'71 Mike Comee

'71 Charles King

'72 Charles Goode

'75 John Milton Draughn

'76 C. A. Dillon III

\$250 Plus Alumni Contributions

'41 Ed G. & Hilah W. Dorsey

'49 Warren Batts

'52 Donald Smith

'53 John R. Browning

'53 Mary Page Slovak

'53 Philip L. Yarbrough '& Angela G. Yarbrough

'54 Fred Gooch

CLASS CONTRIBUTIONS

The Class of 1955 donated \$1,000 in memory of classmates and teachers who are no longer with us.

Passings



	Dorothy Anne Perry Wright	Class of 1956	Joseph G. Winfree (2014)	Class of 1967	Brown Morris Sims, Jr.
Class of 1942	Virginia C. Greene (2014)	Class of 1957	Ronald Ellis Dean	Class of 1969	Lester V. Chalmers III
Class of 1943	Betty Penny Gavin (2005)	Class of 1957	Dr. Jerry B. Fitts	Class of 1969	Nancy Iler Evans
Class of 1947	Thyra Mae Betts Fager	Class of 1958	Mary Clyde Wade Bugg	Class of 1970	Timothy Ivan Finan
Class of 1949	Edward Lee Randolph	Class of 1958	Bonnie Burns Jones Henley	Class of 1970	William Worth "Buddy" White III
Class of 1950	Donald L. Coates	Class of 1958	Richard Thomas Stancil	Class of 1972	Nellie Ruth Leach Jones
Class of 1950	Wood Smethurst	Class of 1960	Robert L. Baird	Class of 1973	Patricia Jean Jackson
Class of 1951	Nancy Geanes Kearns	Class of 1960	Carol Coxe Briggs	Class of 1976	Elizabeth P. Barham
Class of 1951	Bette Ruth Campen Lassiter (2011)	Class of 1960	Henry B. Dunn	Class of 1977	Harvey Bernard Young
Class of 1951	Loraine Carroll Pedler	Class of 1961	Barbara Hawkins Gebhart	Class of 1979	James Arthur Vines
Class of 1952	Colonel John David Wray	Class of 1962	Robert S. Denlinger	Class of 1982	Phillip A. Collier
Class of 1953	Donald W. Keith	Class of 1962	William W. Pruitt, Jr.	Class of 1983	William Bradley "Brad" Rudolph
Class of 1953	Richard S. Pindell III	Class of 1962	John C. Smith, Jr.	Class of 1995	Nicole Marie Hoffman
Class of 1953	Judith Campen Stephenson	Class of 1963	Howard (Buddy) Dean		
Class of 1955	Martha Dean Arnold	Class of 1964	Joanna Aiken Farmer (2014)	Faculty:	
Class of 1956	William H. Burnside	Class of 1964	Wanda Edwards King	Alice Zawadzk	i
Class of 1956	Robert Johnson Covington (2014)	Class of 1964	Patricia K. Nelson (2010)	Nell Mettrey K	Kahdy
Class of 1956	Bruce N. Smith (2014)	Class of 1964	William Voris "Pete" Vinson (2014)	(French and G	erman teacher for 28 years)
Class of 1956	James C. Stephenson	Class of 1967	Donna Cooke Allgood		

10 NBHS Alumni News www.broughtonalumni.com

2015 BR	OUGHTON ALUMN	NI Assoc	EIATION N	TEMBERSHIP I	FORM*
A	nnual Dues (\$25.00 Per Alun	nnus) No	\$25.00	\$	
Sc.	holarship Contribution:				
	\$100.00 _ \$50.00 _	\$25.00	Other	<u> </u>	
Ιŀ	nave enclosed my tax deducti	ble check for		Total \$	
Name(s)	·				
1 varific(s)	First Middle or	Maiden	Last	C1ass	
City	State	Zip			
Email Address					
Comments					
Norvalattan dali	very preference: Email	l Daman (maail)	NI , IC ,	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	
1510000	, 1	1 (/	2 1		
The same	TO: NBHS Alumni As			_	
*You may also	pay online at www.broughton	alumni.com. C	lick on the Don	ations/Dues button.	'ayPal'
	Broughton High School Alumni Assoc				
	ant to Section 501 (c) (3) of the Inter-				
may be deducted as	s a charitable contribution under the f	ederal income tax	laws, subject to the l		
tax advisor for info	ormation as to the application of these	e laws to your part	icular situation.		>
Please be su	re to include the above	form when	sending you	r dues and donation	ons to the
	BROUGHTO	N ALUMN	II ASSOCIA'	ΓΊΟΝ.	
	Don't forget to	note vou:	r class on th	he form!	
		-		-	
NBHS	Alumni Assoc	iation I	Leadersl	nip	
<u>Officers</u>		Directo	ors & Commi	ittee Chairs	
Randy Worth '64	President	Vicky Ma	rtin Langley '58	Contributions	
Bill Teague '48 OPEN	President Emeritus Vice President/Secretary	Matt Lear	ry '93	<i>Editor</i>	
Michael Zeblo '09		Tom Han	nilton '95	Scholarships	
		LaRonya	Askew '93	ClassAgents/Decade C	aptains Liaison
Executive D	<u>irector</u>	OPEN		Distinguished Alumni 2	Awards
Kathie F. Raymon	nd '67	OPEN		Reunions	
Newsletter I	avout	Street Jon	es '06	Facebook, Investment C	ommittee
Vanessa Ayarza		Carol Chi	ristian Allen '79		
NRHS Alum	nni Association	Chris Car	lino '06		
PO Box 31464		Barbara I	Viola Doulaino 667		
			JICK PETKIIIS 07		

www.broughtonalumni.com NBHS Alumni News $\,11\,$

919-571-2585

Brad Leupen '93

Needham Bryant Broughton High School

PO Box 31464 Raleigh, NC 27622-1464

2010-2014

Mary Morgan Bitler '10

US Postage PAID Raleigh, NC Permit No. 1541



mmbitler@gmail.com



Alumni Decade Captains

Alumni Decade Captains were created to assist the class agents with their reunions. For each five-year period, one captain is designated as the liaison between the agents and the Association. Included in their duties are encouraging classes to have reunions, submitting scheduling, updates in planning and write-ups (including photos) of reunions held to the Association for inclusion in the semi-annual newsletters.

Below are the decade captains who have graciously volunteered to serve as liaisons to the Reunion Committee.

Contact your decade captain if you are unable to contact your class agent.					
1930-49	William Teague '48	919 787-3111	wmt1953@aol.com		
1950-54	Patricia Alphin Boyce '50	919 787-0634	gboy313@bellsouth.net		
1955-59	Julia Allen '57	919 851-8488	jbxandie@aol.com		
1960-64	Audrey Wall Black '63	919 782-3100	ablack3309@aol.com		
1965-69	Susan Fishel Owens '67	919 602-1180	susanfowens@yahoo.com		
1970-74	Susan Wooten Gaines '71	919 412-0331	sgaines111@gmail.com		
1975-79	DECADE CAPTAIN NEEDED				
1980-84	Britt Asher Thomas '83	919 783-8822	brittthomas@nc.rr.com		
1985-89	Dana McCall '87	919 571-1009	dana@danamccall.com		
1990-94	Christy Morris Dixon '90	919 783-6683	christydixon@me.com		
1995-99	Emily Pittman Funderburk '96	919 782-4850	emilyfunderburk@hotmail.com		
2000-04	Edward Jernigan '03	919 906-1575	edwardwj3@gmail.com		
2005-09	William J. Black, III '08	919 630-1091	wmjblackiii@gmail.com		

919-781-1711